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Welcome 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back to a new term.  We have started our new value of 'Justice' this week, alongside 

marking Shrove Tuesday, Ash Wednesday and the beginning of Lent.  Instead of giving things up, I 

have asked the children to think about and suggest potential Lent challenges that will make a 

difference to other people. 

We anticipate at this stage that the school will be fully open on Thursday 2nd March, which is the 

next designated strike day.  Next Thursday is also World Book Day and we are all looking forward to 

seeing everyone dressing up as various characters.  Music for Miniatures will be performing in the 

afternoon for all children in Reception and Years 1-3.  Parents meetings will also be taking place over 

the week with face-to-face meetings on Tuesday.  Hopefully you have all negotiated the new 

booking system; please contact the office if you need further support with this. 

Have a great weekend, 

Gordon Nunn 

Acting Headteacher 



Future Communications 

 

You may have noticed that we are moving away from paper correspondence at school and heading 

towards a paperless future. As a school, we are very conscious of our impact on the environment. 

ParentPay 

Please ensure that you have your ParentPay account activated as this will be how most 

communication will be sent to you in the future. If you are having difficulties setting up a ParentPay 

account, please contact the school office as soon as possible. 

 

School Lunches 

All school lunches should be ordered in advance via the School Food United app.  

Simply download the School Food United app from the Apple Store or Google Play or visit  

https://parents.schoolfoodunited.com/login and select the ‘register’ button. (KS2 – Please ensure 

before ordering your child’s school meal that you have funds available in the school meals section on 

your ParentPay account.) 

 

Class Dojo 

For children in Years 1-6 - communication from teachers will be sent via Class Dojo as normal.  

 

New School Website 

Have you viewed our new website yet? It is full of useful information and illustrates the latest news. 

Follow the link to take a look : St Peters C of E Academy 

https://parents.schoolfoodunited.com/login
https://www.st-peters.wilts.sch.uk/


Individual Healthcare Plan 

 

If your child uses an inhaler, could you please complete the attached form and return it to the school 

office as soon as possible. 

This is to ensure we have up to date records that reflect your child's current needs. 

If you require a paper copy, please contact the school office. 

Individual Healthcare Form 

World Book Day 

 

Next Thursday (2nd March) is World Book Day! We are inviting all the children (and staff!) to dress 

up as a character from a book written by    

• Julia Donaldson,  

• Roald Dahl, or  

• Dr Seuss 

https://www.st-peters.wilts.sch.uk/parent-information/school-information/useful-forms/


Chess 

This term we will be teaching in the children in KS2 how to play chess. We hope they can also enjoy 

practising at home against family or friends. They can even play against a computer on 

https://www.mathsisfun.com/games/chess.html  

Next term we will have a chess competition for any children in KS2 that would like to enter.  

Additionally, for experienced chess players there are regional/national competitions if parents wish 

to take their children. The nearest is in Bristol in June. In the past children from St. Peter’s have 

entered and some have done very well!  

Details are available at https://www.delanceyukschoolschesschallenge.com/  

Shrove Tuesday Fun 

 

https://www.mathsisfun.com/games/chess.html
https://www.delanceyukschoolschesschallenge.com/


 

 

Pupils across the school had fun on Tuesday holding pancake-flipping races. All of the pancakes were 

rendered inedible by the end. 

A big thank you to FOSPA for supplying the pancakes! 

More photos are available on our website Latest News 

https://www.st-peters.wilts.sch.uk/parent-information/galleries/


Parents Meetings and Pre-loved Uniform 

Don't forget Parents Meetings start week commencing 27th February. 

FOSPA have pre-loved uniform available to purchase on Tuesday 28th February at 50p per item.  

Payment can be made through your ParentPay account. 

If you require something different, please message FOSPA on Facebook or see Mrs Wallis. 

Wiltshire Council Children's Centre Services 

 

From March 2024 the children’s centre services offer will change from 0-5 to Family Hubs 0-19 (25 if 

the child has SEND) delivering Family Help and incorporating Best Start for Life.    

We would like to know what parents think about how this should be delivered, please follow the link 

below to complete the survey. 

Family Help Jan 23 (wiltshire.gov.uk)   

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwiltshire.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D2883905f726c9fc694bef8b9e%26id%3D47c442e612%26e%3Dac31487023&data=05|01|SchoolEffectiveness%40wiltshire.gov.uk|cb52776f1cf14cc013cf08db14135e89|5546e75e3be14813b0ff26651ea2fe19|0|0|638125845644726901|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=tJXVeFSSCf50txB3TxPYAXVMNo5qdpjUnz%2BWmxCqHug%3D&reserved=0


Wraparound Care  

 

 

1 - Booking closes on a Sunday for the following week. 



 

School Attendance 

We are monitoring attendance every two weeks, focusing on children whose overall attendance is 

below 90%.  We will invite parents to an absence review meeting if the attendance is below 85% 

and we have not previously discussed it with you. 

Any leave of absence during term time will only be granted in 'exceptional circumstances'.  In the 

Education Act the Department for Education states: every day at school counts enormously and so 

does every consecutive day attended by pupils. Pupils need to be able to absorb new facts and 

knowledge, acquire new skills and consolidate before building further and progressing. They simply 

cannot do so if their structured school terms are disrupted by too many preventable absences.  

If the absence has not been authorised by the school and an absence occurs, where the child’s total 

unauthorised absences amounts to 10 or more sessions (5 school days), continuous or aggregated 

within the previous six months within the current academic year (including the most recent 

unauthorised absence), schools are expected to notify the Education Welfare Service.  

We will notify you by letter if your child's unauthorised absences amount to 10 sessions or more and 

a notification has been made.  A regular check is made on attendance for all pupils and if a pupil's 

attendance falls below 90% there will be a follow up from the school. 

The Educational Welfare Service have made it clear that if children are taken on holiday in term time 

because of their need to go on holiday at a quieter time, medical evidence will need to be provided 

with an application form for absence. 



Absence Reporting 

If your child is ill please can you ensure you call the school office on 01249 653537 to report any 

absences on EACH DAY of absence. You may also wish to update their teacher via Class Dojo as well 

as informing the office. 

We are aware of an increase in cases of covid in the school community over the past couple of 

weeks, along with strep A and flu infections, so please remain vigilant. 

Online Safety 

 



No Parking outside back gates 

 

Please can we remind parents not to park in this area outside the school's back gates. We need to 

ensure this area remains safe for pupils and their families when walking to and from school. The 

church has also asked us to remind parents that their car park is private and is only to be used by 

preschool families at drop-off and pick-up. 

Community Book Swap  

 

Have you found our Community Book Swap cupboard yet? 

There are lots of lovely books available to read. 

It is located outside the main school office. We have put this here to encourage all members of the 

community to keep on reading.  

If you have any books that you are not going to read again, pop them on the bookshelf for others to 

enjoy. Whilst you are there, have a look to see whether there is anything that takes your interest.  

Books for all ages and abilities are welcome, just do not forget to swap a book in so we can keep the 

shelves full! 



Red Nose Day 

Wear what you like - Friday 17th March 

 

Our amazing Year 6 Dance Festival pupils will be taking each class through a dance routine on the 

day. 

No cash donations. All payments can be made through the link below. 

https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=10042 

https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=10042


Science Fair 

 

Doorway 

 



Spring Sing 

 



Game Changers 

 

Wiltshire Young Musicians 

 

Dates for your diary 

February 

w/c 27/02/23 and w/c 6/06/23 Teacher-Parent meetings 

March 

02/03/23  World Book Day  



17/03/23 Red Nose Day - (See the information above) 

Term Dates 

Term 4:  20/2/23-31/3/23 

Term 5:  17/4/23-26/3/23 

Term 6:  6/6/23-21/7/23 

Remaining TD Days (children not in school): Monday 5th June, Monday 24th July, Tuesday 25th July 

Flu and Covid Update 

Flu and coronavirus (COVID-19) are currently circulating at high levels and are present in the school 

community. Nationally, high numbers of scarlet fever, which is caused by group A streptococcus, 

also continue to be reported. 

Professor Susan Hopkins, Chief Medical Adviser at the UK Health Security Agency (UKHSA), said: 

It’s important to minimise the spread of infection in schools and other education and childcare 

settings as much as possible. If your child is unwell and has a fever, they should stay home from 

school or nursery until they feel better and the fever has resolved. 

Helping children to learn about the importance of good hand hygiene is also key, so practice regular 

handwashing at home with soap and warm water. Catching coughs and sneezes in tissues then 

binning them is another simple way to help stop illness from spreading. 

Adults should also try to stay home when unwell and if you do have to go out, wear a face covering. 

When unwell don’t visit healthcare settings or visit vulnerable people unless urgent. 

Remember that flu vaccination is still available for all eligible groups and is the best protection 

against the virus. We have seen good uptake in older age groups but vaccination among young 

children remains low. Flu can be very unpleasant and in some cases can lead to more serious illness. 

Getting your child vaccinated protects them and others they come into contact with, and it’s still not 

too late. 

Eligible children include: 

• those aged 2 and 3 on 31 August 2022 

• all primary school-aged children 

• some secondary school-aged children 

You can get more information getting your child vaccinated against flu on NHS.UK. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/national-flu-and-covid-19-surveillance-reports-2022-to-2023-season
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/group-a-streptococcal-infections-activity-during-the-2022-to-2023-season
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/child-flu-vaccine/
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